



UW Tacoma CTC Committee
Winter 2017 February 24th  2017
Meeting Minutes


Attendees:  Abraham, Menaka, UWT; Cole, Heavenly, Tacoma Public; Costarella, Charles, UWT; De Cock, Martine I., UWT; Flores, Angela, South Seattle; Gandham, Ravi, South Seattle; Hanson, Dondi, Olympic; Hock, Martin, TCC; Horakova, Ingrid, UWT; Iverson, Bill, Bellevue; Jeffrey, Beth, UWT; Katti, Raj, UWT; Lloyd, Wes J., UWT; Moncada, Andrea, South Seattle; Moran, Sean, Pierce; Nizami, Syeda, Highline; Ross, David, UWT; Zerouki, Mohamed, Renton Tech; Sobolewska, Monika, UWT; Straayer, David, TCC


1. Introductions
We spent a little extra time in introductions presenting some of our background and current concerns.
2. Updates
David Ross introduced some of the curriculum updates at UWT, which was expanded later in an “New Requirements” topic.  He passed out sheets on the Electrical Engineering and Computer Science curricula. 
3. Women-in-STEM and Hour-of-Code efforts
Ravi Granham of South Seattle introduced us to two of his students:
a. Angela Flores, president of the Women in Stem Club at South (WinStem)
Ms. Flores presented a presentation on her club.  This raised the possibility that similar clubs at other CC’s could take advantage of what they’ve learned.
b. Andrea Moncada president of a code-writing club at South Seattle, sponsored by WinStem club.  Ms. Moncada showed how regular meetings involve writing mini-applications that can be appreciated by attendees who’ve previously had little exposure to programming.  She also discussed the challenges of developing appropriate examples. 
4. New requirements for the BS CSS program
Monika Sobolewska & Martine De Cock discussed the new requirements in UWT’s BS CSS program brought about by UWT’s seeking ABET accreditation for their program.  The main impact is a requirement for significantly more math.  For example, the requirement of introductory statistics is replaced by a requirement for a calculus-based statistics class later in the program.  The implications for transfer students were discussed.  Briefly, over the next years, there will be increasing admission requirements for math.  The program will require Calc I, II, and III, Matrix(linear) algebra, and calc-based statistics.  We discussed the advantages students would have by completing as much as possible at the community colleges.  One interesting point was that community college Calc III and IV would be required to fulfill the UW Calc III graduation requirement, but that the community college Calc IV could still fulfill another general mathematics requirement.  
5. Topics in 142 and 143
Dave Straayer passed around a printout of the table of contents of the (Open Educational Resource - OER) textbook in use at TCC (see http://www.tacomacc.edu/home/dstraayer/published/Java/Book for download). The book is David Eck’s Introduction to Programming Using Java V7.  He asked that attendees take the printout back to their institutions, and hand mark it up, indicating:
a. 0 for topics covered in their “CS 0”-like course
b. 1 for topics covered in their CS I course
c. 2 for topics covered in their CS II course
d. X-out topics not covered.
He asks that attendees add their name and institution to the top, scan the pages, and email them to him at: dstraayer@tacomacc.edu so that he can coalesce the results for discussion at the Spring meeting.
6. Active Reading
Wes Lloyd presented an approach he’s been using in his operating systems course to improve student engagement in reading assignments. It involves printing out chapters of the text (it’s helpful here the he’s using an OER textbook), and having the students mark up the texts in prescribe ways, and answer questions about their analysis of the text.  He provided some interesting research results on the effectiveness of different reading approaches (for example, the low-effectiveness of highlighting).  Wes presented some student feedback attesting to the effectiveness of the approach.
7. Mobile Application Programming at UW Tacoma 
Menaka Abraham showed us highlights of her Mobile App class at UWT.  We saw how she set it up in Canvas, including labs, proposals, and milestones. She showed us the Pub Crawl App as an example of the result. Discussion followed.

We adjourned at Noon for lunch and discussions. 
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